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The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Danie! King,
and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health
meeting will be September 17, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road,
Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the August 6, 2019 meeting.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports

New Business

Highland Estates-revised subdivision plans

The Director presented the Board with a revised subdivision plan that needs approval before going to
the Planning Board. The Board approved the plan on April 16, 2019 but since then lot lines and open
space lines have changed. Additional soil testing was conducted and is all complete. No septic plans
have been submitted yet. Dr. King motioned to approve with the following conditions suggested by
~ Chairman Sabounjian: No variances will be granted on septic system compliance due to any self-
© imposed hardships by adjusting the subdivision layout plan. Ms. Sabounjian seconded, voted 2-0.
Mosquito borne disease update

Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) and West Nile Virus (WNV) have been prevalent in Massachusetts
this year. The Director presented the Board with maps and figures from the Massachusetts
Department of Public Health. Wiimington remains a low risk community. Central Massachusetts
Mosquito Control will still be conducting routing spraying and checking of mosquito pools. This will
continue until the nighttime temperature drops to 55 degrees. The Animal Control Inspector has
visited all horse owners in Town.

Department Business

Michaels Place is slated to open in the next week. No word on Casa Blanca.

Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 8:00 p.m., second by Ms. Sabounjian. Voted 2-0.
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Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health




